臺北市立高級職業學校暨進修學校 98 學年度第 2 學期 聯合招考轉學生試題

類別:<u>職業類科</u> 年級:<u>二年級</u> 科目:<u>英文III</u>

【注意事項】

- 1. 請核對考試科目與報考類別是否相符。
- 2. 請檢查答案卡、座位及准考證三者之號碼是否完全相同,如有不符,請監試人員查明處 理。
- 3. 本試卷均為單一選擇題,每題都有(A)、(B)、(C)、(D)四個選項,答對給分,答錯不倒扣。請選一個最適當答案,在答案卡同一題號對應方格內,用2B 鉛筆塗滿方格,但不超出格外。
- 4. 本試卷空白處或背面,可做草稿使用。
- 5. 考完後將「答案卡」及「試題」一併繳回。

共50題,每題2分

—	、字彙及慣用語:(第1~15 題,請選出一個最適合文意的答案。)
1.	With the of the final exam, students become more and more nervous.
	(A) appointment (B) action (C) addition (D) approach
2.	Jack fell asleep while watching the game, so he doesn't know the
	(A) regret (B) religion (C) result (D) relief
3.	Pandas have been listed as one species that is We should
	protect them from dying out.
	(A) embarrassed (B) endangered (C) existent (D) efficient
4.	My cell phone is low on battery; it keeps beeping to remind me of
	it.
	(A) recharging (B) reviewing (C) recycling (D) reheating
5.	You should stop using the if you experience any skin discomfort.
	(A) contract (B) chapter (C) chirps (D) cosmetics
6.	I really people who can speak English anywhere anytime.
	(A) advise (B) admit (C) admire (D) advertise
7.	Parents may their children by giving them too much freedom.
	(A) stare (B) stitch (C) spoil (D) starve

8.	Don't leave any in the car. The car thief may break your
	window and steal them.
	(A) variety (B) vases (C) violence (D) valuables
9.	After years of hard work, Miranda finally her dream of being a
	flight attendant.
	(A) realized (B) revealed (C) requested (D) reminded
10.	Most people can't to buy a villa worth ten million dollars.
	(A) amaze (B) afford (C) achieve (D) apply
11.	Lawmakers are trying to a solution to satisfy the public.
	(A) cut down (B) work out (C) make up (D) long for
12.	Five days of heavy rain a huge flood in that mountain village.
	(A) connected with (B) kept off (C) resulted in
	(D) took over
13.	This short poem is not easy to read;, it has lots of deep
	meanings.
	(A) in fact (B) in vain (C) in case (D) in doubt
14.	Don't believe him. What he said didn't ever
	(A) go for nothing (B) add fuel to the fire (C) make ends meet
	(D) make any sense
15.	Only the unusual or bizarre events because readers are fond of
	them.
	(A) see eye to eye (B) come in handy (C) hit the headlines
	(D) feel left out
=	、對話測驗:(第16~25 題,請依對話內容選出一個最適當的答案,
	使其成為有意義的對話。)
16	Viola: I've got great news.
10.	Jim: Well, what is it?
	oim. noil, which is it.

Jim: Do you? That's wonder	ful.					
(A) You won't believe it.	(B) I will give it a try.					
(C) You must be kidding.	(D) I'm afraid of waiting in a					
long line.						
17. Waiter: May I take your o	rder. sir?					
Dave: Yes, I will have a						
Waiter:						
Dave: Medium-rare, please						
(A) Which would you like,						
(B) Sorry, we are out of						
4.00	(C) What do you want for dessert?					
(D) How would you like it						
(b) now would you like it	cooned.					
18. Betty: Excuse me, I'm look	king for a Labrador dog.					
Passerby:						
Betty: It is about this to						
Passerby: I'm sorry, but						
	(B) What does the dog look like?					
	(D) Where does the dog come from:					
19. Nancy: I love sleeping la	te on Sunday mornings.					
	I hate getting up early on weekends.					
	nally found something in common.					
	re crazy. (C) Yes, I am.					
(D) Me, too.						
• • •						
20. Candy: What kind of movie	s do you like?					

Viola: I have a week's vacation next month!

	Sean: I like action movies. They're so exciting!
	Candy: You know sometimes action movies can
	be very bloody.
	(A) I seldom have time. (B) That's cool.
	(C) I prefer comedies. (D) Here you go.
21.	Mark: A woman called and said I've won seven million dollars on the
	lottery.
	Elaine: You'd better make sure she is not
	tricking you.
	Mark: I will. Thanks for the advice.
	(A) I am so happy for you. (B) Sounds too good to be true.
	(C) Sorry, I didn't get you. (D) Like what?
22.	Nina: Excuse me. Is this the line to buy tickets?
	Man: Yes,
	Nina: OK, I better get into another line. I only have cash.
	(A) but only the first ten customers get discounts.
	(B) but they haven't started selling yet.
	(C) but only for credit card purchases.
	(D) but you should have booked online earlier.
23.	Tracy: I think I need to loce a few pounds. I am too fat
۷٥.	Tracy: I think I need to lose a few pounds. I am too fat.
	Jake: It can not only help you lose weight but
	make you stronger.
	Tracy: You are right. I will start tomorrow.
	(A) Help yourself.
	(B) How about a tennis match tonight?
	(C) I suggest you go on a diet.

24.	Brian: I bought a new scooter. Look	out the window.
	Juliet: Wow! It's lovely. And it's pu	urple my favorite color!
	Brian:	
	Juliet: Let's go for a ride.	
	(A) I knew you'd like it.	(B) I'll put you through.
	(C) What's so great about it?	(D) Can I try it on?
25.	Matt: Can I ask you for some advice?	
	Lisa: Maybe I can	help you out.
	Matt: I have a friend who is always late	e. It annoys me, but I don't
	know how to tell him.	
	Lisa: If I were you, I would just be	honest with him.
	(A) You've got great taste.	B) Don't talk nonsense.
	(C) Sure, go ahead. (I)) I couldn't care less.
	綜合測驗:(第 26~40 題,請依以下知 空格的答案。)	豆文內容選出一個最適合該
[26~32	2]	
Rock c	climbing, downhill mountain bike ridir	ng, big wave surfing, and
snowbo	oarding these are just a few <u>26</u>	of "extreme sports."
What m	makes them extreme? They are extreme	ly challenging, extremely

(D) Why don't you try to do more exercise?

Extreme athletes all share a deep appreciation for Mother Nature and her great power. <u>28</u>, the earth, wind, and water make up their playing

exciting, and they all are done outdoors <u>27</u> the unpredictable forces

of nature mean adventure and, often, danger.

field. <u>29</u> such an environment, you must learn to respect nature or risk injury, or even death.

Despite the danger, extreme athletes continue to push themselves to the <u>30</u>. Whether it's hanging on the edge of a mountain <u>31</u> riding down the face of a 30-foot wave, extreme sports offer a thrill like no other in the world. It's <u>32</u> that more and more people are now participating in extreme sports.

26.	(A) customs	(B) examples	(C) effects	(D) lanterns
27.	(A) when	(B) how	(C) which	(D) where
28.	(A) At first	(B) At once	(C) After all	(D) At times
29.	(A) On	(B) At	(C) By	(D) In
30.	(A) limit	(B) fashion	(C) spirit	(D) report
31.	(A) and	(B) for	(C) or	(D) as
32.	(A) in turn	(B) no wonder	(C) what's more	(D) other than

[33~40]

One of the prettiest and most interesting parts of eastern Taiwan 33 the narrow valley that runs between the east coast cities of Hualien and Taitung. With its many farms and forests, it is a region rich 34 color. It is also a place where earthquakes 35 frequently because the plates underground are always moving.

Most people passing this way are either driving <u>36</u> taking the train directly from Hualien to Taitung. As such, they rarely stop. However, the valley is worth <u>37</u> the time to explore, and has some interesting attractions besides its charming views.

A third of the way down from Hualien, near the town of Juisui, the valley is crossed by the Hsiukuluan River. On summer weekends, the river is crowded <u>38</u> tourists enjoying the decent white-water rafting (泛舟). Crossing into Taitung County, visitors to the valley will find the town of Chihshang, known for <u>39</u> delicious boxed lunches. Further south <u>40</u> the village of Peinan, where relics (歷史遺物) of an ancient aboriginal (原住民的) culture were found in 1980.

33.	(A) is	(B) are	(C) was	(D) were
34.	(A) by	(B) to	(C) in	(D) for
35.	(A) happen	(B) hold	(C) take	(D) catch
36.	(A) but	(B) and	(C) nor	(D) or
37.	(A) take	(B) takes	(C) taking	(D) to take
00				
38.	(A) with	(B) for	(C) of	(D) from
	(A) with(A) what	(B) for(B) its	(C) of (C) that	(D) from(D) which

四、閱讀測驗:(第41~50題,請閱讀以下兩篇短文後,選出一個最適當的答案。)

[41~45]

Nature is full of examples of cycles. The seasons come and go in a cycle of spring, summer, autumn, and winter. The days move in cycles of day and night. And all living things live, grow, and die in cycles. For example, a **sapling** grows tall and strong. Then, one spring, the tree blossoms. These flowers later turn into fruit or other types of seeds. When these seeds fall, they land on the ground. The seeds can then grow. If the seeds get enough sunlight and rain, they will become young trees. As the trees blossom, the cycle repeats itself.

Rain also occurs in cycles. Water evaporates from the oceans and rises into the sky. This means that the ocean water is warmed by the sun and some of it rises into the air. When enough water has gathered together, big rain clouds form. The clouds will release or drop the water. The rain falls on land and ocean alike. When the rain falls on land, the ground soaks up some of it. If a lot of rain falls, the runoff flows into streams, rivers, and lakes. This water, in turn, flows into the oceans. When some of this water evaporates into the air, the cycle repeats itself.

repo	eats itself.
41.	This passage is mainly about
	(A) the growth of trees (B) the falling of the rain
	(C) the cycle of nature (D) the seasons of the year
42.	The word "sapling" in line 4 most likely refers to "" (A) growing cycle (B) young tree (C) small child (D) living thing
43.	The word "evaporates" in line 9 most likely means "" (A) falls (B) melts (C) rises from water into air (D) turns from air into water
44.	Based on the passage, what happens right after a tree blossoms?
	(A) A new tree grows. (B) The tree dies.
	(C) The seeds fall to the ground. (D) The flowers turn into seeds.
45.	Based on the passage, what is one effect of evaporation?
	(A) Big rain clouds form. (B) The oceans rise.
	(C) The skies become clear. (D) Trees blossom.

[46~50]

Doctors and health magazines have long told us that both exercising and eating right help keep our bodies healthy. However, it is also very important that we pay equal attention to the health of our minds. That is why many people do yoga, which is a **practice** that helps unify the mind and the body.

Yoga is not just about stretching muscles. It is also about breathing and performing different poses to make both the body and the mind healthy. The poses make your body become stronger and more flexible, while the special breathing methods help take away stress. After a yoga lesson, many people really feel free of tension. What's better, their minds are clearer, helping them be more attentive at work.

In this busy day and age, learning how to deal or live with pressure has become an important issue. The old practice of yoga may just be the best answer we have.

46.	From the article,	we can	infer	(推論)	that	the	word	"practice"
	refers to .							

(A) a kind of test

- (B) a type of exercise
- (C) a form of homework
- (D) a piece of advice

47. Which of the following is NOT how people usually feel after doing yoga?

- (A) Stressed
- (B) Relaxed
- (C) Focused
- (D) Clear-minded

48. Which of the following is TRUE about yoga?

- (A) People cannot take yoga lessons without a doctor's approval.
- (B) We can completely understand yoga just by reading magazines.

- (C) All we have to do when practicing yoga is stretch the muscles.
- (D) Doing yoga is good for both the body and the mind.
- 49. According to the article, how do "special breathing methods" help people?
 - (A) They help their bodies become stronger.
 - (B) They make their muscles more flexible.
 - (C) They make people tension-free.
 - (D) They help people deal with life issues.
- 50. What is the best title for the article?
 - (A) Ways to Make Our Bodies Stronger
 - (B) Tips on How to Breathe Correctly
 - (C) Tips on How to Increase Pressure
 - (D) The Benefits of Doing Yoga

[以下空白]